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NEW ORDERS IN CONSTRUCTION WITH A LESS NEGATIVE CHANGE RATE 

    

The new orders in construction index presented a year-on-year decrease of 11.1% in the 4th quarter 2010. However, 

this decrease was less intense than the observed in the previous quarter (change rate of -15.4%) as a result of the less 

negative behaviour in the sector of Civil Engineering (which moved from a change rate of -28.5% in Q3 to -16.8% in the 

Q4 2010). Quarterly and average of the last four quarters change rates stood at -15.7% and 0.8% respectively. 

 


